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Notice of EHHA Annual Meeting 
The 2007 Annual General Member Meeting will 
be held on Tuesday, March 27th, 7:00–9:00pm 
in the main meeting room of the Elks Lodge  
(938 Wilmington Way, cross-street Jefferson).  
The agenda will include: 
 
*  Overview of the past year 
*  Update on sewer costs by Brian Lee, Acting 

Director, County Public Works 
*  Fire Services and the new Fire Station 19 by 

Fire Chief Armando Muela 
*  Changes in Design Review 
*  Elections of two EHHA directors (see p. 3 for 

nominee statements and recommendations of 
the Nominating Committee 

*  Open Discussion, where members may raise 
items of general interest 

 
   
 

 
Farewell to Long-serving Director 

Carol Henley is hanging up her hat as an EHHA 
Director, after 20 years of service. She was the 
only person remaining on the Board who had 
been with it since it was re-established in 1987, 
after a hiatus. Carole has served as our fount of 
history, having seen changes that include: 
• Establishment of the Emerald Hills Design 

Review District, which she served as County 
Design Review Officer for many years. 

• Enactment of design standards and zoning 
regulations which protect EH from over-
development 

• Implementation of the Significant Tree 
Ordinance, which protects our native trees 

• Roll-back of water rates by Redwood City 
• Preservation of rural roadways 

(continued on p. 4) 

Lee Lukehart
Text Box
address label goes here

http://www.emeraldhills.org/
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  Community 
  Alert 
  Network 
 
 
 

San Mateo County has provided residents a 
community warning system to notify them through 
digital devices – cell and smart phones and pagers – 
and emails of important information and emergency 
alerts. Alert examples include utility outages, 
evacuations, winter storm warnings, road closures, 
earthquakes, Amber/crime alerts. Alerts can be sent to 
update residents on the situation (all clear, concluded, 
power will be restored in 3 hours, etc.). Charges for 
text messages will depend on your cell phone carrier, 
but there are no charges for e-mails. 
 
To Register 
• Go to www.smcalert.info and follow instructions 

for “new users” 
• Select places you live, work, and/or you want to 

receive alerts 
• List specific geographic addresses (optional) 
 
For more information go to: 
 http://www.smcalert.info/faq.php or contact Sergeant 
John H. Diggins, Area Office of Emergency Services 
and Homeland Security, (650) 363-445; e-mail: 
jdiggins@co.sanmateo.ca.us. 
 
Carolyn Chaney talked to Sergeant Higgins and then 
registered to receive alerts by e-mail. She can keep 
you posted about the number and types of alert 
messages she receives (so far just one, about the 
change to Daylight Savings time). One neat thing 
about the system is that you can name a specific 
neighborhood (e.g., Emerald Hills) plus you can 
identify spots on your commute route, and then 
receive alerts only for those places. One reason to go 
with the text messages is that in case of a REAL 
emergency, the text message system may work when 
all other communication systems fail. But check with 
your carrier, because text messages may result in 
charges on your phone bill. At the present time you 
can specify neighborhood, but not the types of 
messages you want to receive, so it is not possible to 
limit the number of alerts. 
         

 
School Parent Panel Discussion 
Emerald Hills Homeowners Association would like to 
thank Tanya Capuano for organizing a terrific 
community event. On January 18th, over 150 parents 
attended a forum to discuss K-8th grade public school 
choices for Emerald Hills residents. The panel 
included five parents to represent the various schools. 
Many thanks go out to the panelists who spoke 
frankly about the pros and cons of each school. They 
were:  Joe Stockwell (Roy Cloud), Alisa MacAvoy 
(Clifford), Lisa Queener (John Gill), Karyn Warner 
(Orion and North Star), and Peter Baltay (Adelante 
and Kennedy). Call Sallie Martin for more info.  
 
Sewer Talk 
Recent changes in water quality regulations as well as 
repair of aging infrastructure in parts of Emerald Hills 
will dramatically increase sewer costs in the next few 
years. The sewer task force is working to keep the 
cost increases down and make sure that money is used 
properly. We have also confirmed that one reason we 
pay high fees for sewer services is due to the high 
charges paid to the City of Redwood City to transport 
sewage from ELH to the treatment plant. We would 
like to help renegotiate the contract between the 
County of San Mateo and the City of Redwood City 
in order to reduce the sewage transport fees. If we are 
successful, the cost savings will offset, to some 
degree, the increased costs due to changes in water 
quality regulations and increases in repair work.  

As we work to renegotiate the sewage transport 
contract, we may need some legal help. We are 
looking for an attorney in our neighborhood that 
would be interested in pro bono work – the current 
contract may not conform to all of the laws that have 
been passed since it was signed in 1983. It is unclear 
now what the scope of the work might be, so we are 
looking for someone who is flexible and could 
provide legal assistance to the task force. If interested, 
please contact Cheryl McGovern at 650-862-8288. 
 
Update on County Public Works 
The County of San Mateo is searching for a new 
Public Works Director to replace Neil Cullen, who 
retired last December. If the new director is on board 
by March 27, we will meet him/her at our annual 
meeting and hear an update about our sewer service 
and fee system. Otherwise, Brian Lee, Acting Public 
Works Director and/or Ann Stillman will provide us 
with the update and answer questions. So this is an 
opportunity for you to ask those questions and find 
out what is going on. We hope to see you there! 

http://www.smcalert.info/faq.php
mailto:jdiggins@co.sanmateo.ca.us
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Candidates for EHHA Board of Directors 
The EHHA Nominating Committee received applications from and interviewed four homeowners for two open 
director positions. Per our bylaws, the responsibilities of the nominating committee include determining criteria 
for selection, assessing nominee qualifications and attributes, and making recommendations.  

Two candidates of the four are being recommended; the Board suggests you cast your votes for Sallie Martin 
and Helen Phillips, both of whom have given exemplary service to Emerald Hills. All nominees will have the 
opportunity to provide oral statements and answer questions at the annual meeting. In addition, nominations 
may be taken from the floor during the meeting.  

 
Sallie Martin  (recommended) 
Sallie has been a member of the EHHA Board of 
Directors for 4 years. She has held the position of 
Secretary, VP and most recently, President. Sallie 
has volunteered on a number of key community 
efforts including education programs, beautification, 
zoning and as a community alternate member for the 
San Mateo County Design Review. In doing so, she 
has gained an understanding of the broad community 
views on many topics and the need to balance 
policies and guidelines. Sallie was raised in Montana 
where she gained an appreciation of the scenic 
beauty of the mountains and hillside regions. She 
spent 16 years in the local high tech industry after 
graduating from Cal Poly, San Luis Obispo with a 
degree in International Business. She and her 
husband have been Emerald Hills home owners for 
over 8 years. She spends her time volunteering to 
assist the community on a broad range of issues and 
raising her 5-year-old son.  
 
Adriana Botto 
I've been a resident of Emerald Hills for the better 
part of 9 years and enjoy both the natural and 
eclectic nature of this unique area we all call home. 
As a Silicon Valley corporate paralegal, I've worked 
with both private and public companies on issues 
related to corporate governance. I want to be elected 
to the EHHA Board to help move the organization in 
a new direction and ensure that it fulfills its fiduciary 
duty to the homeowners of Emerald Hills. 
 

Helen Phillips (recommended) 
Helen is a 50-year resident of Emerald Hills. She 
served on the Board of the Association, and was its 
president, in the early 1970s. During this time period 
the Emerald Lake Hills General Plan (which preceded 
our current zoning regulations) was written and went 
through the approval process, thus preserving the 
rural character of the neighborhood. Helen is justly 
proud of her work in the conservation of what is now 
Edgewood Park and Preserve; she was active in 
preventing the construction of two high-rise buildings 
there and in getting the site included in the General 
Plan as open space. Helen and her husband, Bob, 
have three adult children. She is an avid tennis player, 
biker and hiker, and is devoted to Emerald Hills and 
its preservation.  
 
Michael Mangini, spokesman for the EHC Coalition 
I’m a community pharmacist who has lived in 
Emerald Hills for 30 years, and in the immediate area 
for over 60 years. During this time I’ve watched the 
EHHA change from a neighborhood support group 
into a lobbying organization pushing narrow political 
agendas that have often divided the community. I’m 
running for a position on the Board to help the 
Association regain its former position of respect by 
returning to its original mission of community 
service, achieving broad community consensus on 
issues of mutual interest, and acting as an information 
resource for current and future residents. 
 

Who is a member of the Emerald Hills Homeowners Association?  
According to the association bylaws, which can be viewed on our website, a member is any person who resides 
in the house they own in the area and who abides by the bylaws. This means two things: 1) membership is 
voluntary, and 2) you must own and live in your Emerald Hills home to qualify. Only members are entitled to 
vote or hold an office in the association. We hope you take a moment to read the newsletter, visit our website, 
and decide that being an association member is worthwhile—and deserves your investment of time and/or 
money. Since this is a voluntary membership, the association is totally reliant upon the voluntary contributions 
of its members. We ask for your donations to help continue paying for the newsletters, notices, tree 
repopulation, and various expenses of your homeowners association. Thanks for your support!! 
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Farewell to Carole Henley (cont. from p. 1) 
Carole has given hundreds (if not thousands) of hours 
to Emerald Hills and the Association. In her position 
on Design Review Committee she made it a priority 
to visit every site and to talk with neighbors about 
impacts of new development. She deserves our 
grateful thanks. We will miss her dedication to the 
EHHA. 
 
 

Current Board of Directors 
 
Carolyn Chaney 364-5547 Newsletter Ed 
Amy French 306-9048 
Steve Harper 368-4254  
Carole Henley 365-8559 Vice President 
Steve Hill 361-1567 
Lee Lukehart 366-5335 Treasurer  
Sallie Martin 369-7494 President 
Cheryl McGovern 862-8288 Secretary 
Milo Medin 363-8404 
 

 
 
The best way to stay informed: 
get on our email list! 
If you aren’t already one of the 650+ homeowners in-
the-know, please send us your email address. Just 
drop a message to Lee.Lukehart@emeraldhills.org. 
Unless you request to not receive notices, you’ll be 
alerted to late-breaking community news and issues. 
You’ll also save the association money, since we’ll 
send you email instead of a printed newsletter. (If you 
want to receive both the print newsletter and the 
email—just ask!). To revise or update your member 
information please contact database manager Lee 
Lukehart. 

 

Yes, I will help preserve Emerald Hills! 
 
  I’d like to contribute the standard annual 

membership dues of $25. 
 
  I can spare a bit more to help. Here is my 

donation for $40. 
 
  I’m a resident of one of the most desirable 

neighborhoods on the Peninsula, and I want to 
keep it that way. Here is my contribution of 
$_______ to help continue/expand our efforts. 

 
  My check is enclosed. 
 
  Please charge my Visa or MasterCard: 
 
 
Credit Card # Expiry Date 
 
Name on Card Billing Zip Code 
 

Your personal information is kept confidential. 
 
 
Name 
 
 
Street Address  
 
Emerald Hills, CA 94062 
City, ST Zip 
 
 
Home Phone# (optional) 
 
 
E-mail address (optional but requested) 
  Please send the email newsletter instead of 

print, to help save the association money. 
  Please send me both printed and email 

newsletters. 
 
Pay dues online, or mail your contribution to:
 EHHA 

 P.O. Box 620449 
 Woodside, CA 94062 

 

mailto:Lee.Lukehart@emeraldhills.org



